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CONSUMER NOTICE:  The information and instructions in this bulletin are intended for use by skilled technicians.  Mazda technicians utilize the proper tools/ 
equipment and take training to correctly and safely maintain Mazda vehicles.  These instructions should not be performed by “do-it-yourselfers.”  Customers 
should not assume this bulletin applies to their vehicle or that their vehicle will develop the described concern.  To determine if the information applies, 
customers should contact their nearest authorized Mazda dealership. Mazda North American Operations reserves the right to alter the specifications and 
contents of this bulletin without obligation or advance notice. All rights reserved. No part of this bulletin may be reproduced in any form or by any means, 
electronic or mechanical---including photocopying and recording and the use of any kind of information storage and retrieval system ---without permission in 
writing.
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Service Bulletin Mazda North American Operations
Irvine, CA 92618-2922

2013 CX-5 - CARGO COMPARTMENT LIGHT BULB REPLACEMENT CAUTION
BULLETIN NOTE
• This bulletin supersedes the previous bulletin 09-023/12 issued 06/08/12. The DESCRIPTION and REPAIR 

PROCEDURE have been revised.

• Changes are noted below in Red beside the change bar.

APPLICABLE MODEL(S)/VINS

2013 CX-5

DESCRIPTION

When replacing the light bulb in the cargo compartment, the battery power must first be interrupted to avoid 
damaging the rear body control module (RBCM). 

CAUTION:
• TO AVOID DAMAGING THE RBCM DURING CARGO COMPARTMENT LIGHT BULB 

REPLACEMENT, ALWAYS DISCONNECT THE NEGATIVE BATTERY CABLE OR THE 
CARGO LIGHT CONNECTOR.

• IF THE RBCM IS DAMAGED, IT WILL REQUIRE REPLACEMENT. 
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REPAIR PROCEDURE

1. Verify customer concern.

2. Disconnect either the negative battery cable or the cargo light connector.

CAUTION:
• TO AVOID DAMAGING THE RBCM DURING CARGO COMPARTMENT LIGHT BULB 

REPLACEMENT, ALWAYS DISCONNECT THE NEGATIVE BATTERY CABLE OR THE 
CARGO LIGHT CONNECTOR.

• If the bulb is removed (by hand or with a screwdriver) and battery power is still supplied to 
the cargo compartment light, the metal end of the bulb could cause a short circuit (C) 
between the negative (A) and positive (B) electrodes (as shown below). If this occurs, the 
RBCM will be damaged and will require replacement. 

3. Replace the light bulb with a new one.

4. Re-connect the negative battery cable or the cargo light connector.

5. Verify repair.

NOTE: RBCM replacement will not be covered under warranty.


